
535 Fritztown Road 

                                                  Sinking Spring, PA 19608                                                                        

 

 

 

July 30, 2019 

 

Mr. John F. Hohenstein P.E 

Environmental Program Manager 

Southeast Regional Office 

Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection;  

2 East Main Street 

Norristown, Pennsylvania 19401-4915 

  

Re:      Response to DEP Comments for Hydrogeological HDD Re-Evaluation Report 

SPLP HDD No. S3-0631 Chester Creek (Gun Club) Crossing 

PADEP Section 105 Permit No.: E23-524 

Middletown and Aston Townships, Delaware County 

 

Dear Mr. Hohenstein, 

 

On June 6, 2019, Sunoco Pipeline, L.P (SPLP) submitted for public review and comment 

a Re-Evaluation of the proposed Horizontal Direction Drill (HDD) for a segment of the Mariner 

East II Pipeline Project (Mariner II) known as the Chester Creek Crossing, S3-0631 as 

referenced above.  SPLP received emailed comments from the Department dated June 28, 2019, 

requesting additional information relative to our analysis of this HDD.  Please accept this letter 

as a response to your request for further information. Below you will find your specific request 

bolded, followed by SPLP’s response. 

 

*   The HDD Hydrogeologic Reevaluation Report (Section 2.2.7) stated that concentrations of 

magnetite were observed in the Wissahickon Formation at the subject site during drilling of the 

16-inch HDD borehole sufficient to affect the steering of the S3-0631 pilot borehole. SPLP 

should indicate what precautions will be taken to minimize the effects of the magnetite on the 

steering of the pilot bit so the borehole does not veer off course so that pipe stress allowances 

are not exceeded, and which may result in a LOC and/or an IR. 
 

The exact statement from Section 2.2.7 of the hydrogeologic Reevaluation Report prepared by 

GES follows: 

 

“The presence of magnetite in the Wissahickon Formation was confirmed in the field during 

the drilling of the pilot for the 16-inch line based on observations made by PGs using a 

magnet. The PGs and steerhand noted the concentration of magnetite was sufficient to effect 

steering of the S3-0631 pilot which was performed using a wire line steering mechanism at 

the time” 

 

The comment by GES was conveying a field observation confirming the presence of magnetite 

in the geology as published by Bosbyshell in 2005, with an anecdotal comment on the steering.   

 

As noted by GES, the steering tracking method used to drill the pilot for the 16-inch line was a 

wire line steering mechanism.  When a surface tracking wire or "True Track" type of system is in 






